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April 3, 2020
Dear Parent or Guardian:

New York State Public Health law requires children born on or after 1/1/94, to have a booster vaccination for diphtheria, tetanus and acellular pertussis (Tdap) and 2 doses of varicella (chicken pox) upon entering the 6th grade.
The required immunization may be obtained from your family health care provider or from the Orange County Health Department’s Immunization Clinic.  You must call 360-6587 to set up an appointment.  Please bring a copy of your child’s immunization record with you.  
Failure to provide written proof from your doctor of the above vaccination or proof of a future appointment before the first day of school will result in your child being excluded from school at the start of the 2020-2021 school year.  We hope that by you receiving this letter during your child’s 5th grade year, you will be able to make a doctor’s appointment to get this vaccine.  Please send a copy of your child’s immunization record as soon as the vaccine is given to the Health Office.
Thank you for your anticipated cooperation in this matter.  If you have any questions, please call us at the above number.
Sincerely,

Lori Sexton RN
Linda List RN
Rhea Luhrs RN
School Nurses
